
COOKHILL PARISH COUNCIL DETAILS: - 

Cookhill Parish Council website www.cookhillparishcouncil.com 

Cllr Bob Pinfield (Chairman) Leigh Lodge, Cladswell Lane 01527 892578 

Cllr Anne Sumner (Vice-Chairman) 8 Church Lane 01527 894434 
Cllr Terence Bennett 33 Wood Lane 01527 894442  
Cllr Mavis Churchill West Winds, Brandheath Lane 01527 893673  
Cllr Vinu Gupta Highfield, Cladswell Lane 01527 894149 
Cllr Pat Stephens, 12 Ridgeway Meadows, Astwood Bank—tel no. available soon 
Cllr Paul Davis, Sandhills Farm, Edgioake Ln, Astwood Bank—tel no. available soon 
County Councillor (Harvington Division) Cllr Clive Holt 01386 792490 

District Councillor (Inkberrow Ward) Cllr Audrey Steel 01386 792266  

District Councillor (Inkberrow ward) Cllr David Wilkinson 07979 802848   

MP Karen Lumley 01527 591334 Karen.lumley.mp@parliament.uk 

Clerk, Kerry Johnson 9 Terrys Close, Redditch, B98 8ET, 07584 687283 
 

Summary of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 13 October2015 

Updates and decisions from the meeting: 

1. The Parish Council will encourage residents on Edgioake Lane to put 30mph 
speed stickers on their wheelie bins to increase visibility of the speed limit. Any-
one interested in the stickers can contact the Clerk. 

2. Worcestershire County Council has rejected the revised position for the vehicle 
activated sign on Edgioake Lane. The Parish Council will follow up decision up 
with objections and representations. 

3. There have been reports of a foul sewage smell on the field behind Ridgeway 
Meadows. This will be reported to the relevant agencies for investigation into the 
source.  

4. The Nevill Arms has agreed to install a defibrillator funded by the Parish Council 
on the premises. Once installed there will be four defibrillators in the parish.  

5. The Parish Council has decided to go with Fresh Air Fitness as providers of the 
adult exercise equipment to be installed at the playing field. A final project plan 
will be presented at the next meeting. 

6. Cookhill Village Hall will be hosting a ‘Skittles with a Bang’ evening and a ‘Mulled 
Wine’ evening as part of its fundraising activities. Dates will be announced soon. 

7. The Cookhill Computer Club is going well with 8 attendees benefiting from the 
expert training provided by Lansalot Ltd. Anyone interested in attending the club 
should contact the Clerk. 

 

COME ALONG  TO THE NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON  

TUESDAY 10 NOVEMBER 2015 AT 7.30PM  

TO HEAR A REPRESENTATIVE FROM  

SUPERFAST WORCESTERSHIRE   

TALK & ANSWER QUESTIONS ABOUT THE NEW  

SUPERFAST BROADBAND PLANNED FOR THE PARISH.  

http://www.cookhillparishcouncil.com/
mailto:Karen.lumley.mp@parliament.uk


The following planning applications were considered for comment: 

a. W/15/02398/PN Location: Westall Park Burial Ground. Proposal: Amendment to the 
office design as shown on previous approved scheme W/14/02184/PN. Comment: 
Recommend approval but with conditions. 

COOKHILL PARISH COUNCIL GRANT SCHEME 
 

Did you know that local groups and clubs can apply  
for a Parish Council grant? 

 

Every year the Parish Council supports local groups & clubs by providing grants to help 
out with the purchase of equipment, help towards an event, and other assistance. We 
may be able to help you. Email info@cookhillparishcouncil.com with: 

 Details of your group or club 

 the reasons for the grant 

 What you want the grant for, and the cost you are applying for. 
 

The Parish Council is accepting applications up to the end of Jan 2016 

FREE DEFIBRILLATOR & CPR TRAINING 
 

The Parish Council will be hosting a  
Free Defibrillator & CPR Training for Cookhill Residents  

on Tuesday 24 November 2015 at 
SE Davis & Son, Edgioake Lane, Astwood Bank 

 
This course, led by trained experts of the Charlotte and Craig Saving Hearts Foundation, 
teaches you how to conduct both hands only CPR as well as hands and breath CPR.  
It will also cover how to operate a defibrillator correctly if someone goes in to cardiac 
arrest.   

 Duration is approximately 1hour 45 mins 

 Up to 20 trainees per course 

 Certificate on completion 
 
Places are limited so please book your place with the Clerk as soon as possible. 
(Residents who have already expressed an interest by email or who signed up at the 
Village Fete will be given first refusal on places.) 
 

Email: info@cookhillparishcouncil.com or telephone: 07584 687283 


